
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I, Amy T. Harvey, Deputy Town Clerk of the Town of Chapel Hill, North 

Carolina, hereby certify that the attached is a true and correct copy of (2021-

06-09/R-7) adopted by the Chapel Hill Town Council on June 9, 2021. 

 

      This the 10th day of June, 2021. 

      

Amy T. Harvey  

Deputy Town Clerk 

 

  



A RESOLUTION TO APPROVE A REQUEST TO CLOSE A PORTION OF PUBLIC RIGHT-

OF-WAY OF MAXWELL ROAD WITHIN THE GLEN LENNOX DEVELOPMENT (2021-06-

09/R-7) 

  

WHEREAS, the Town of Chapel Hill has received a request from Ballentine Associates to 

close a portion of public right-of-way for a realignment of Maxwell Road within the Glen 

Lennox Development; and 

  

WHEREAS, the sole abutting property of this public right-of-way is owned by the requesting 

party, Glen Lennox Apartments, LLC; and 

 

WHEREAS, the redesign of Maxwell Road is in accordance with Section 5.4 (a)(2) of the 

Glen Lennox Development Agreement; and  

  

WHEREAS, the Council finds, upon review of the facts and of information received at the 

Public Hearing on May 5, 2021 that closing this portion of the Maxwell Road public right-of-

way to support a realignment of Maxwell Road would not be contrary to the public interest 

and that no individual owning property in the vicinity of the proposed closures would be 

deprived of reasonable means of ingress and egress to his or her property by the closing of 

said right-of-way. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel Hill that the 

Council hereby approves the closure of a portion of public right-of-way for a realignment of 

Maxwell Road within the Glen Lennox Development as described in the Closure Request 

Letter from Ballentine Associates with Exhibit of Requested Maxwell Road Right-of-Way 

Closure.   

 

This the 9th day of June, 2021. 
 
 
 

..en 

https://chapelhill.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=4930479&GUID=BEDBAE3D-3489-466D-9F5A-019B2796F23A&Options=&Search=

